109 SOUTH OBSERVATORY STREET ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 48104

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

May 27, 1975

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
The University of Minnesota
School of Public Health
Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene
Stadium Gate 27
Minneapolis, MN 55455

Dear Henry:

CECEIVED

MAY 30 1975

LAB OF PHYSIOLOGICAL HYGIENE

Thank you for letting me see your thoughtful letter to Simon Dack commenting on the Corday editorial. It is a fine, thoughtful letter and, in my view, a fair expression of the curious controversy in which we now find ourselves. I believe the point that most therapeutic intervention is not subject to the standards being imposed upon dietary intervention is important and must be stressed repeatedly. Behind the words in the Corday editorial lurks an unstated concern about public health and community intervention in general. These issues should be addressed directly over the coming years in the hope that each proposed hygienic modification in way of life will not be forced anew to reassemble and review all the fundamental issues. Again, thank you for letting me see the letter.

All the best.

Sincerely,

Richard D. Remington, Ph.D.

Dean